
DEDHAM COUNCIL ON AGING
Meeting Minutes
December 21, 2017

Present: Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Marie-Louise Kehoe, Geraldine (Geri) Pacheco, Russ Poole, Diane Barry Preston, Maureen Teti, Sandra Tocman, Parks and Recreation Representative Charles (Chuck) Dello Iacono, HESSCO Representative Anne Heller, COA Director Sheila Pransky

Meeting called to order at 5:10 PM.  

Absent:  All present

Public Discussion:  None

Minutes: Diane made a motion, seconded by  Mrs. Kehoe, to accept the November minutes. So voted. Chuck voted present as he did not attend the November  meeting.

Director's Report:
Mitten Tree Charitable Initiative:  15 mittens representing 15 deserving seniors were taken from the tree by generous people who purchased gifts the seniors would enjoy.  In addition, Lisa Kearns who had crocheted afghans during the year, gave one to each of the recipients.  Sheila said she received some very touching thanks from seniors who otherwise would have had little for their holiday.  The Mitten Tree will become an annual program to provide holiday cheer for some deserving seniors.
Holiday Events:  The Troubadour's Concert and a performance at Dedham Savings Bank, a holiday party with entertainment, and many smaller parties organized by the participants in a variety of classes.
Presentations:  Lecturer Gary Hylander, a story teller with a historical focus,  was well received by attendees at the COA.  We are looking forward to a monthly program with him.  Currently, he is being sponsored by a number of local facilities and we are hoping other sponsors will help to continue this program.  
We will soon be welcoming Joe Canavan from Sheriff Michael Belotti's office to begin a monthly meeting in the style of the TRIAD program.
Sheila is very pleased with the growing COA collaborations between the Parks and Recreation Department and the Dedham Public Library.  The number of participants in programs at the Dolan Center is increasing and the aquatic class at the pool is quite successful. The library is providing a librarian to run the monthly book group and will be conducting a technology partnership  beginning in  January.  There will be several dates when the technology staff will meet with seniors by appointment for individual assistance.  
Because the new drivers have worked out so well, we have increased our ability to drive both medical and shopping trips on many days.
We are working with the town bus transportation to make it more accessible and better coordinated with COA transportation.
Grants: We received an $8,000 grant from the Dedham Savings Foundation which will be used to purchase a pool table and related equipment for the new center.  We also received a $1,500 grant from Beth Israel Deaconess Needham for exercise equipment with an additional promise of an annual $1,000 for non-specified items in coming years.
We are entering the budget season and there will be a number "asks" for the COA. 1) With the increase in programs there has been a corresponding increase in the number of participants and is a strong indication of the need for an additional staff member.  It is just not safe to have so few staff members in the larger center.  2)  Sheila will be requesting a 25 person bus from the Capital Budget.  With the increasing numbers of seniors participating in programs that involve transportation, we currently cannot accommodate all of them. 
We will continue to investigate and discuss exactly what the population is to be served in the new center.

HESSCO
Anne was unable to attend the annual meeting.  However, there was a brief discussion about the Foxboro YMCA fitness program. Its evidence based rating shows it is successful.  As always, Sheila and the Board are very interested in programs of this type.
Anne has submitted Sandy's resume to HESSCO and believes Sandy will be appointed as a professional on the HESSCO Board.

New Business: 
Because several items that may be considered New Business were covered and discussed in Sheila's comprehensive Director's Report, there were no items recorded in this portion of the meeting. 

Old Business:
The poinsettia plant delivery to seniors sponsored by Russ Poole, Representative Paul McMurtry, and Commissioner Francis O'Brien was a success and an inspiration.  While Russ was at Lowe's purchasing the plants and discussing the cost, a gentleman quietly went and paid the bill.  He told Russ he noted he was wearing a Vietnam Veterans hat and asked if he served there.  Russ told him yes.  The man told him his dad also served there and thanked him for his service.
Livable Dedham held its first collaborative event with COA and library.  Diane believes the event was quite successful. 
74 action items have been culled from the strategic planning process.  These will be boiled down to common sense practical items that will serve as Livable Dedham's focus for the next 3 years.
In the spring there will be a forum on housing.  Options for housing with regard to regulations, cost, zoning, etc.will be discussed. 

Motion made by Chuck, seconded by Geri, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM.








